Waverley Trail Envisioned

Belmont could one day have its own version of Boston’s “Freedom Trail." The plan for the "Waverley Trail," a proposed history trail running through the Waverley Square area, was introduced by enthusiasts at a meeting on February 17. 

The trail is intended to emulate Boston’s Freedom Trail, and would begin at the (now former) Fire Station on Trapelo Road, continuing to the Waverley Oaks park, taking in historic buildings (post-Civil War architecture) along the way with the appropriate “wayfinding” signs. This trail might enhance the town’s historic persepective and make the Waverley area more attractive to visitors and businesses.

The cost to the town of Belmont is supposed to be nil and will partially be carried by the business community, and partially by grants. Adam Tocci, owner of Belmont Car Wash, enthusiasticly endorsed  the plan and was confident of the business community’s financial support. For more information, please contact Kathleen Haverty at (617) 484-9963 or bcmom227@aol.com, or Paul Solomon at (617) 484-0117  or solomon@massmed.org .

